
 

 

HUNTINGTON COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD 
 
MEETING DATE:  November 21, 2024 TIME: 8:30 A.M. TO: 8:48 A.M. PLACE: D.A.R. ROOM 206 

 
DRAINAGE BOARD MEMBERS: – PRESENT (P) ABSENT (A) 

TERRY KEIFFER (P) MATT GILBERT (P) TOM WALL (A) JIM MICHEL (A) BOB GRESSLEY (P) 
 

SURVEYOR STAFF MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE 
JERRY MEEHAN JR/ SURVEYOR 
STACY WILEY/CHIEF DEPUTY 

 
The meeting was called to order by Matt Gilbert. 
 
Jerry Meehan announced the members of the Board.  
 
Jerry Meehan announced Surveyor staff.  
 
MINTUES:  
 
Terry Keiffer made a motion to approve the 11/7/24 minutes. Matt Gilbert seconded the motion. 
The motion passed 3-0. 
 
LANDOWNER CONCERNS: 
        
No landowner concerns. 
 
CLAIMS:  
 
Enyeart Construction  Stoffel-Morrow-Miller  $34,730.00 
Patriot Excavating  Huffman-Bolinger-Walters  $  1,995.00 
 
Bob Gressley made a motion to pay claims. Terry Keiffer seconded the motion. The motion 
passed 3-0 
 
DISCUSSION OF OLD BUSINESS:                                    
 
Drain Name: Lewis Minnear   Landowner: ATML Farms, LLC 8900 E 400 N 
                                                                                                          Pierceton, IN 46562-9747 
 
Jerry Meehan informed the Board that he has received a letter from the landowner allowing Pat 
Kober to investigate the tile on their property. 
 
Drain Name: Michel-Young 
Jerry Meehan informed the Board he has received the plans from T-E Inc. for the open drain. 
Quotes have been requested from Amor Excavating, Enyeart Construction, Tri-County 
Excavating, and Bolinger Farm Drainage. 



 

 

 
DISCUSSION OF NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Drain Name: Miller-Gussman-Pasko-Smith                 Landowner: NLK Limited Partnership 
                                                                                       1820 N 350 E Huntington, IN 46750-9524 
 
Miller Land Surveying is requesting to work in the Right-of-Way to investigate and locate the  
tile. Terry Keiffer made a motion to allow with written permission from the landowner and under  
supervision of the Surveyor’s Office. Bob Gressley seconded the motion. The motion passed  
3-0. 
 
Drain Name: Jonathan Whitelock 
 
INDOT is requesting permission to work in the Right-of-Way to replace the culvert under S. R.  
3. Matt Gilbert made a motion to allow. Terry Keiffer seconded the motion. The motion passed 
3-0. 
 
The consensus of the Board is that there will only be one meeting in January and be on the 16 th. 
The rest of the year will be on normal schedule of first and third Thursday each month. Matt 
Gilbert and Terry Keiffer informed the Board that neither one will be here for the February 6, 
2025 meeting. 
 

DISCUSSION OF DRAINAGE BOARD MEMBER’S CONCERNS:  
 
Bob Gressley inquired about tile repairs. 
 
Bob Gressley inquired about the Putt’s new home on the William Fahl Drain. 
 
Terry Keiffer inquired about rock chutes. 
 
FIELD TRIP:   
 
No field trip. 
 
The meeting concluded at this time.  
                    
____            ________      ______________________                                    
        Matt Gilbert                                                         Terry Keiffer 
 
____ Absent________                 _______Absent_________                                   
        Tom Wall                                                              Jim Michel 
 
___________________        
        Bob Gressley 


